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On Thursday, February 15, 2018, I, Lauren Magirl and Joe Forth, Michigan Department of Environmental 
Quality-Air Quality Division (MDEQ-AQD) inspectors and Zarnab Rehman MDEQ-AQD intern, conducted 
a self-initiated unannounced inspection at American Bumper located at 1231 E. 9 Mile Rd., Ferndale, 
Michigan. The purpose·of this inspection was to determine the compliance of American Bumper with 
the Federal Clean Air Act: Article II, Part 55, Air Pollution Control of Natural Resources and 
Environmental Protection Act, 1994 Public Act 451, as amended; and Michigan Department of 
Environmental Quality, Air Quality Division rules. When we arrived on-site, we observed that the building 
was now occupied by Canine to Five. The address on the building was 1221 E. 9 Mile Rd, Ferndale, 
Michigan. 

We arrived at the facility at about 1:15pm and met with Ms. Becky Hanel, Director of Operations. We 
identified ourselves, provided our credentials and stated the purpose of our inspection. She 
accompanied myself for the inspection of the building. The building is currently occupied by office 
cubicles, a dog boarding center, a dog grooming center, two different indoor dog play areas and a 
warehouse. There are no processes with air emissions at this location. The sanding, grinding, buffing 
operations and the primer paint spray booth are no longer at this location. 

Conclusion: 

Based on the inspection, American Bumper is no longer operates at this location. Canine to Five 
currently operates at this location. This facility has no processes subject to air quality regulations. 
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